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MAYOR DE BLASIO LAUNCHES NYC ELECTION OBSERVERS CORPS TO 

BOLSTER VOTER PROTECTION  
   

NEW YORK—Mayor Bill de Blasio today announced the launch of the New York City 
Election Observers Corps, a volunteer effort to bolster voter protection efforts across the city.  

  
“The right to vote must be protected. That is a core, fundamental responsibility of any 
government,” said Mayor de Blasio. “The Election Observer Corps will add to the efforts of 

invaluable community groups that have worked for years to ensure voters know their rights. 
Voter intimidation is a crime and we will stand united together as a City to protect voters.” 

The NYC Election Observers Corps will recruit civically-minded New Yorkers to be trained by 
DNYC and the Law Department to serve as volunteer, non-partisan observers outside poll sites 
throughout the city. On Election Day, November 3rd, volunteer observers will be available to 

direct voters to relevant voter assistance hotlines and notify appropriate channels about any 
instance of voter intimidation, suppression, or harassment. 

NYC Election Observers Corps volunteers will report instances of voter intimidation to a group 
of central staff, who will coordinate with law enforcement, the State Attorney General and the 
Board of Elections as needed. DNYC will lead the effort and will coordinate with other non-

partisan election protection operations where appropriate. 
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